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Brothers and Sisters,

My wife sent me a talk last week titled "It's Never
Too Early and It's Never Too Late", written by
Elder Bradley D. Foster of the seventy. In this
talk he highlights that it is never too late to
lead, guide, and walk beside our
children,because families are forever. This past
year we have had wonderful opportunities to be
with are families. We also know that we are in a
battle with the world for the attention of our
children and even worse we now see prominent
voices that are fighting for their identity and
minds. I think it is important to remember that
we are children of God. Our parents taught us
and as President Nelson said in the last general
conference that, "from here on out, we must be
engaged in Intentional Parenting". 

So, what does this mean? Elder Foster talks about planting a seed within our children. Not
only do we talk about it but we show our children through the actions we do. Let's not get
complacent in the things we do as parents. Our children are always learning from us. Not only
in our actions put they also pick up on our attitudes toward others and the gospel. As we
develop new processes to teach and help our children truly understand who they are, we must
allow the holy ghost to bring it into their heart

One thing that Elder Foster said that made me truly understand the seriousness of this topic
was, "do we recognize that our children are the largest group of investigators of the church"?
We all have work to do. Parents and grandparents decide today how you can become better at
leading and guiding your children, God's children, in a way that they will not just hear but
understand the gospel and help them become converted to the gospel of Jesus Christ.
Remember wherever you are at, "it's never too early and it's never too late"!

Love,
Bishop Argyle 
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 PRESIDENCY MESSAGE! 
It’s so crazy to see March is rushing and February is running out the door! Wasn’t it just New Years? It’s way crazy how time continues to march 

by. It seems the pace is faster these days.

Something pretty unique has happened in our ward the last few months. We have seen the births of 6 baby boys. No girls, just boys. I can’t help 

but wonder what Heavenly Father’s plan is in sending so many boys down to us right now. Babies are such a blessing from our Heavenly Father. 

They are so perfect, innocent, pure and so special. Everyone is drawn to them. Their spirits are so strong and fresh. They are our Saturday 

Warriors who will be helping to bring in the millennium. They will be our leaders.

We as parents, neighbors and ward members all have an active part in helping to raise, teach and inspire these young boys along with all the youth 

in our ward to become lifelong disciples of Jesus Christ. We want them to be motivated from within to serve the Lord and fulfill their personal 

missions. We know it takes more than just parents to teach our children. Loving relationships are one of the most important ways to influence 

each other. We are meant to be a part of each others lives by helping and serving where and when we can.

We love you all dearly and pray you will let us know when sisters around you need our help. Keep on Marching!

Cindy Schauerhamer

"So much in life depends on our 
attitude. The way we choose to see 
things and respond to others makes 

all the difference"

President Thomas S. Monson



BIRTHDAYS 
MARCH

relief society lessons:

Relief Society Announcements:

Sacrament meeting is now at 10:30 am. Everyone is welcome to attend each week now.

You can also watch sacrament meeting on the Ward YouTube page: youtube.com/channel/
UCVnrtB37nY8Jfpzmkc_Z4kQ/live

Relief society will be the 2nd and 4th Sunday at 12:00. We would love for you all to join! The 
Google meet link will be the same each time. Link: https://meet.google.com/ctc-ojcv-ytj

We are updating and making some changes to the ministering list. If you do not have an 
assignment and would love one, please let us know. Also, if you don’t have sisters assigned to 
visit you and would love them, please let us know.

We are asking all sisters to update their email on LDS Tools. It will be easier to send all 
messages through this. If you need help to do this, please ask one of us, your ministering sister, 
or a neighbor. We don't want anyone to miss out on important information or the chance to 
participate with lessons.

We are also asking you to download the Gospel Living App. It is an easier format to send 
messages on. We will still send out emails through LDS tools. However, all texts will start going 
through the Gospel Living App starting in March. Please let us know if you need help 
downloading the app.

We want to welcome Alexia Oswald to the ward. It is great to see her beautiful face in the ward 
again.

*If we have missed your name on this list please let us know. Sisters if you know of someone new 
on your street that is not on the list, please let us know.

1 Mar   Killian, Angela

1 Mar   Leifson, Samantha

1 Mar   Pinkerton, Emily Janae 

2 Mar   Jones, Julie

4 Mar   Jones, Marcia

4 Mar   Leifson, Cheryl

12 Mar  Oliver, Jamie Lynn 23 

Mar  Bradshaw, Jodie

24 Mar  Nelson, Katie

30 Mar  Argyle, Jessica Anne 

30 Mar  Hawkins, Mesha

31 Mar  Miller, Kay

March 14th: Teacher Cindy Schauerhamer

Talk- Tested, Proved, and Polished by President Henry B. Eyring 
Link: https://www.churchofjesuschrist.org/study/general-conference/2020/10/51eyring?lang=eng

March 28th: Teacher Sherri Mitchell

Talk- Eyes to See by Michelle D Craig 
Link: https://www.churchofjesuschrist.org/study/general-conference/2020/10/14craig?lang=eng

UPCOMING


